                            Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                    September 26, 2006

The meeting was called to order by Ken Cassidy, chairman, and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Mr. Mendelsohn, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Olini, and Mr. Shea. The members that were absent were: Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy and Ms. Rinear. Mr. Fitzsimmons was the only alternate present and he voted. Mr. Mullaney and Mr. Sponder were absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Shea to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2006 meeting. Mr. Mendelsohn second the motion and the board voted with all members voting in favor.

The first applicant was Mrs. Scheuing, Block 75 Lots 2 and 9

Ms. Aufsesser removed herself and was not involved in this application.

Mrs. Scheuing of 209 Washington Avenue Matawan was sworn in. The notices were reviewed and they were all right. The survey was marked for exhibit. Mrs. Scheuing explained that they are building upward for another bedroom and also adding a front porch. The new setback will be 17.7 feet, which will make it closer to Washington Avenue. The porch will be covered but not enclosed.

Board- Mr. Shea had a question in reference to the backyard from the survey. Mrs. Scheuing explained that they are doing nothing to the backyard. They did the work there in 2002.

Public- there was no questions. It should be noted that there was no one in attendance other than the board and the applicant.

Mr. Mendelsohn made a motion to approve the application and Mr. Olini second it. The board voted with all members in favor.

Mrs. Scheuing asked what the process was now and Mr. Irene explained that the next step is to have the resolution come before the board to be approved and voted on. It would probably happen at the November meeting as the October meeting is just next week, He will try to have it for the board then but probably not until November.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to adjourn the meeting which Mr. Olini second.

The meeting was adjourned at 8PM 

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

